Business Constituency Position Paper

Position on Proposed ICANN / VeriSign Agreements

The Business Constituency (BC) believes: 

Firstly: it is not certain that the nature of a stable competitive climate in the registrar business has changed sufficiently to affect the dominant position of Verisign. 

Secondly: that the question as to the relationship of a monopoly supplier (a registry) and a co-owned retailer (a registrar) has not been sufficiently explored for existing and new TLDs. The possibility of problems in cross subsidies and discrimination is of concern to the BC because we do not believe that competition can develop and thrive if such conditions exist ( Note: the BC is not suggesting that that is the case at this time).

Thirdly: it is unclear in the proposed revised agreement what the $5m for dot org will provide and if it is outright cash, or a combination of pre-determined products, services, hardware and technical assistance. It is also not clear what the proposed $200m of R&D will fund, and whether it could result in an unintended dependency on VeriSign technology or a vulnerability for entrants into registry and/or registration services. 

Fourthly: experience elsewhere suggests that vertically integrated providers who control a monopoly service may lead to a distortion of incentives regardless of the intent with which the company entered into the situation.

Fifthly: the revised agreement seems less specific on the provision of WhoIs services than the former agreement.

Sixthly: that a function of the competitive climate is the risk to businesses from registrars insolvency and the subsequent risk to registrants’ names which represent a key channel to market.

Therefore, the BC has potential competitive concerns with the new agreement and are neutral as to the advantages of the new agreement to business users. 

On balance therefore, if there is a bald choice between the two agreements the BC favours the old agreement. 

However, a more productive way forward would be to ensure the WhoIs work effort is a baseline for any change, and that the Board should give serious consideration to the answers given to the issues noted above in their consideration of either option. 

